
Tongue River Valley Joint Powers Board Meeting 
Meeting Minutes 

October 29, 2014 
Present: Peter Clark, Randy Sundquist, Norm Anderson, Joey Sheeley, Karen 

Walters, Lynn Hartje, Jeff Barron, Jack Fritz, Andrew Newman, Larry 
Oswald, Linda Lofgren, Bob Wood, Eric Lofgren 

Next meeting: October 29, 2014 
  

I. Announcements 

None.  

II. Approval of Minutes from September 24, 2014 Meeting 

III. Approval of Agenda 

Additions: Details about cost of WBI connect. 
 
Deletions: None 

IV. Discussion 

Old business: 
 SLIB application update (Peter): Peter addressed deficiencies and sent the info back to 

SLIB on October 22. WAM director asked if she could help with the presentation to SLIB 
for the January award. Will likely happen sometime after the election, before the first of 
the year.  

 On Monday, November 3, there is a conference call with the gas company committee. 
Peter and Bob will be on the call. 

 Peter has requested a meeting with Governor Mead. No response yet. 
New business: 

 Peter thanked the board and volunteers for all of the time spent on this project on the first 
year anniversary of the creation of the TRV JPB. 

 No new bills for approval/payment at this time. We have approximately $33K in our 
account at this time. 

 Discussion with MDU (please see attachments for information presented by MDU): 
o Peter: Where does MDU stand with this project? The original plan for the 

communities to offset the $2.5-3 million request would mean a $180/month 
surcharge for all customers; at that rate, there would be no conversion. The JPB 
is still willing to partner and we have the population and subscriber base to do it. 
Larry Oswald answered that they were willing to partner and provided handouts 
with a revised route and cost estimation. 

o MDU’s revised cost is even higher than previous estimates and the route is 
approximately 3 miles shorter. 

o Larry suggested the JPB do the transmission line and MDU put in the distribution 
system. But this is not cost effective as the communities may not be able to apply 
for community block grants to pay for conversion costs for low/moderate income 
households if the distribution system is owned by a private company. 



V. Public Communique 

Covered during the discussion with MDU. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 












































